AUCD Council on Research and Evaluation

Meeting at the Annual AUCD Conference, Washington DC

November 10, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 9 a.m. Approximately 25 people attended, including Sue Linn from AUCD and guest speaker Stephanie Willson, PhD (see below).

The minutes from the CORE conference call on June 9, 2008 were read and approved.

CORE President Arnie Birenbaum summarized the activities of the previous year, including 

●A review of George Jesien’s comments on the Interagency Committee on Disability Research which were subsequently submitted by AUCD; 

●Arnie’s work on the Institutional Policies and Procedures on Research Misconduct developed for AUCD, which are a necessity because AUCD is a recipient of federal grant funding. The rules approved by AUCD are similar to those in force at major research universities. 

●Arnie’s participation in the AUCD Council Chairs design of the training symposium for the AUCD annual meeting. Participatory Action Research was not pursued at the annual conference training symposium because of a lack of interest by chairs of other councils. The Participatory Action Research session also wasn’t part of the final program. 

Requests for use of NIRS data: A recently-received request for use of NIRS data for a research project was handled internally by CORE officers, who agreed it was a worthy proposal. CORE needs to designate a standing committee composed of three CORE members and two AUCD Board members to review requests to use NIRS data for research in the future. CORE members who volunteered were Melanie Fried-Oken, Glenn Fujiura, and Tony Cahill. Arnie will inquire about the AUCD Board members.

A new slate of CORE officers will be elected this year. A request will be sent out in the spring for nominees for the three officers, i.e. president, vice president, and secretary, to be followed by elections in the summer so that the new slate will be in place for the next annual meeting. The CORE chair sits on the AUCD Board. The past chair is tasked with organizing the election. Steve Koch will assume this responsibility for the FY2009 election. 
Stephanie Willson, PhD, a qualitative methodologist at the federal National Center for Health Statistics and the Questionnaire Design Research Laboratory whose expertise is advancing survey methodology, presented a talk on cognitive testing of survey items to improve survey data quality and to provide insight into the construct validity of survey instruments. A paradigm shift is occurring in the field, which explores how respondents process questionnaire items and why they produce particular responses, rather than simply whether they interpret and answer questions correctly.  Many possibilities for false positive and false negative responses can be anticipated and addressed.  Dr. Willson’s presentation is now archived with the AUCD annual meeting materials at http://www.aucd.org/template/news.cfm?news_id=2836&id=17
To access the presentation, click “View Presentation” under the materials for the CORE meeting held on Monday, November 10th, 2008.

Ken Heinlein led a discussion on creating a research culture at AUCD member organizations. A number of useful recommendations in place at various institutions were made by attendees, including: ● Some UCEDDs engage or have part-time access to researchers who are attached to every project, including, for example, epidemiologists, statisticians, and health services researchers. ● Others leverage various grants to employ full-time researchers who provide technical assistance re evaluation activities, which represent a range in the intensity of their scholarly research methods and scope. ● At some UCEDDS, monthly meetings of all Principal Investigators promote a research culture, and are useful in sharing information on logistics, e.g. IRB rules and logistics, and the content of various funding opportunities and awarded grants. ● Some UCEDDs use quality improvement initiatives or evaluation efforts that are mandated by funding sources to develop more comprehensive research projects. 

CORE members participate in conference call meetings that are scheduled approximately quarterly. Arnie will contact members about the next call in 2009.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11 a.m.

Minutes submitted by Mary Segal, CORE Secretary

